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The New Preschool Officially Opens
October 2025 / Number 550

“Where there is no vision, the people perish...” Proverbs 29:18

On Tuesday, October 7 
the Mission To Haiti 
Academy officially 
opened. Classes 
started October 1 in 
keeping with Haiti’s of-
fical school calendar. 
The 7th was the day 
dedicated to celebrat-
ing the launch of the 
new school and this 
new ministry on the 
mission campus. 
Later, Junior told us 
the opening of the 
new school is the talk 
of the town. The day 
was filled with events.  

The morning started 
with a service at the 
Cazeau church. Pastor 
Jimmy led the service 
which included the 
participation of other 
pastors and Bill Jr. All 
of the parents and pre-
school children were 
invited to attend. Pas-
tor Jimmy preached a 
sermon of dedication 
to the new preschool. 
Later he expressed his 
commitment to help 
us with chapel serv-
ices and spiritual em-
phases for the children 
and their families. 

Then the children 
formed a parade. They 
walked down the 
street to the gates of 
the new school. They 
were met by a trumpet 

band playing La Des-
salinienne, the Haitian   
national anthem. Bill 
Jr. had the privilege of 
cutting the ribbon. The 
school yard was filled 
with children and par-
ents. Special thanks 
was given to the engi-
neer who designed 
and built the school.  

Two years ago, 
gangs seemed poised 
to take control of our 
community. Today, a 
brand new preschool 
stands in honor of the 
Lord and our spon-
sors. Thank you for 
making this ministry 
possible. Truly the 
best is yet to come. 

The offical ribbon 
cutting ceremony

A parade of 
children walk 

to the new 
preschool
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The Ganthier school 
has relocated to the 
neighboring town of 
Fond Parisien. The 
area is safe and quiet. 
Gesner the principal 
found a large vacant 
home to rent. For now, 
it accommodates the 
student body very well. 
Classes have been    
divided among the 
rooms in the home. 
Ganthier’s new school 
year is underway.  

The Ganthier School Relocated, They Need Help
Thank you for giving 

to relocate the school. 
Your offerings have 
been a great help. 
Ganthier still needs 
$3,500 to buy what 
they need to complete 
this transition. Their 
plans are to stay until 
it is safe to return to 
Ganthier. That way the 
sponsored children’s 
schooling will not be 
interrupted. Thank you 
for your support. 

39 Children Saved At The Vacation Bible Schools
Thank you again for 
your prayers and sup-
port for this years Va-
cation Bible Schools. 
They were a great  
success. Ten Bible 
schools and summer 
camps were held this 
summer. Since school 
started late this year, 
some of the Bible 
schools were held in 
September. Still, hun-
dreds and hundreds of 
children and young 
people attended these 
special events.  

From the reports we 
received, 39 children 
made decisions to   
accept Christ and 
were saved. Teenagers 
and even some young 
adults were saved.  

There is a spiritual 
hunger in the hearts of 
Haitian young people. 
Over the past couple 
of years, Haiti has ex-
perienced tremendous 
change. This change 
has exposed the need 
for Haiti’s youth to dis-
cover God. We prayer 
this continues.  

The large home 
Ganthier is renting 
to hold school

Pictured below are the 17 children and young 
people who were saved at the mission campus. 


